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June 2016 

Windward Y'er
Bulletin of the Windward Y Service Club 

Next Meeting: Monday
July 11, 6 p.m.

Windward YMCA

80th Convention Was Busy and Enjoyable

Noa Hussey Leaves Y, 

Replacement is Sought 
Noa Hussey has left the YMCA 
after almost three years as ex-
ecutive director of our branch, 
Windward YMCA. 

Mike Doss, executive vice 
president and chief operating 
officer of the parent association 
YMCA of Honolulu, told branch 
board members by email June 
20 that Noaʻs last day with the 
YMCA of Honolulu was that day. 
Mike will work with staff and 
branch board members on a 
succession plan. 

Doss is filling in as interim 
exec one day a week and keep-
ing an overall eye on the branch. 
Troy Tomita, from the tem-
porarily closed Central Y, is act-
ing as exec at our branch four 
days a week. 

Noa came aboard as Wind-
ward Y Exec in September 2013, 
after the retirement of Bill 
Stone. 

Noa had been exec at the 
Kaimuki Branch for about three 
years and before that served the 
YMCA of Honolulu in various ca-
pacities, starting in 1995 as 
maintenance assistant for sum-
mer programs.

Demetrius Brandon with Club Presi-
dent Karla Redding after receiving his 
“Golden Book” write-up certificate.

Strong attendance from our club, 
including a nice visit by Japan 
member Sam Shoji and his wife 
Yasuko, brought lots of advance 
work to a grand conclusion at the 
80th Hawaii Region Convention 
May 20-22. Meetings were held at 

the Ilima Hotel in Waikiki and at 
the Manoa Grand Ballroom in 
Makiki and there were dinners Fri-
day at Manoa Ballroom and Satur-
day at the Willows Restaurant. 

This yearʻs convention com-
bined Endowment, induction of 
new members, swearing in of offi-
cers and training and the grand 
banquet Saturday night at the Wil-
lows was the best-attended event 
in Hawaii Region history with more 
than 100 people present. 

Pictures and stories in this is-
sue give readers a good look at 
what went on at what has been 
hailed as our best-ever convention. 

One of our clubʻs highlights at 
the convention was in the Friday 
night presentation of those recog-
nized by clubs thorough contribu-
tions to the International Endow-
ment Fund and write-ups in the 
“Golden Book” of Y Service Clubs 
International. 

President Karla made our pre-
sentation to Windward YMCAʻs 
Demetrius Brandon. (The contents 
of the write-up are on Page 2.) 

A highlight of the convention 
was the keynote speech at the 
Saturday banquet by Mike Brod-
erick, president and chief execu-
tive officer of YMCA of Honolulu. It 
had some great thoughts about our 
future challenges and a lot of detail 
about the long and close relation-
ship between our organization and 
the YMCA. Our clubʻs activities 
were noted. 

You can find the full text of 
Mikeʻs speech here: http://ysmen-
hawaii.org/brod/index.html 

Editorʻs Comment: My thanks to 
our two contributors this month, 
Sam Shoji and Jim Kanehira, for 
pictures and articles. Please re-
member, all members are always 
welcome to submit articles. They 
will be used. Russ

http://ysmenhawaii.org/brod/index.html
http://ysmenhawaii.org/brod/index.html
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Club Calendar
July Regional Focus:  
Membership/Conservation/Ex-
tension 
Regional Service Director Bobby 
Stivers-Apiki, Hilo Yʻs Men 

July 11, Monday, 6 p.m. 
Club monthly meeting 
Windward YMCA. 

July 27, 5 p.m. to 9 p.m. 
End of Summer Family Night 
Windward YMCA. We will  
sell hot dogs and shave ice.. 

August 1, Monday, 6 p.m. 
Club monthly meeting 
Windward YMCA. 

Our International Motto: 
To acknowledge the duty that 
accompanies every right. 

Windward Y Service Club 
2016/2017 

Chartered April 5, 1980 
President: Karla Redding 
Vice president/Secretary: Joe-Ann 
McCarthy 
Treasurer: Donna Saito 

Members: Noa Hussey, 
Kenneth Kadomoto, James  
Kanehira, Karel Ling, Makena Liu, 
Marion Liu, Russ Lynch, Jack 
McCarthy, Freda Nakamoto,  
Donald Scott, Osamu Shoji, Bill 
Stone, Gay Sulkey, Wendy  
Tupper, B.J. Watkins 

Club Bulletin: Send items to
Editor Russ Lynch
russlynch@mac.com
See our club’s web page:
http://www.ysmenwin.com 

We meet on the first Monday of 
every month at 6 p.m. in the 
Windward YMCA

Inspiration 

This is what the Lord says: “Let not the wise boast of their wisdom or 
the strong boast of their strength or the rich boast of their riches, but 
let the one who boasts boast about this: that they have the under-
standing to know me, that I am the Lord, who exercises kindness, jus-
tice and righteousness on earth, for in these I delight,” declares the 
Lord. —-  – Jeremiah 9:23-24 (NIV) 
According to this Scripture, one of the greatest hindrances in our walk with 
God can be success. The subtleties of achievement creep into the most in-
nocent hearts and can take us on a path that is far from God. How can we 
keep this from happening? To look for pride is nearly impossible, but it is 
easy to humble yourself and place all of your sense of worth upon the One 
who loved you enough to die for you on the cross. When this becomes our 
source of significance, neither wealth, achievement or intelligence can 
compete with knowing the Lord. 

by Dave Whitehead, Author of “Making Sense of the Bible” 
Submitted by Marion Liu, Club Service Director forChristian Emphasis 
June 2016

Windward YMCA Staffer Honored
Windward YMCA healthy lifestyles 
coach Demetrius Brandon was 
our choice for recognition this 
year by a club donation to the In-
ternational Endowment Fund and 
a write-up in the “Golden Book.” 
Hereʻs the text of the write-up. 

The Windward Y Service Club 
is pleased to present Demetrius 
for a tribute in the Golden Book of 
Y Service Clubs International. 

Demetrius is always cheerful, 
always helpful as a Healthy 
Lifestyles Coach and Group Exer-
cise Instructor who never stands 
still for an instant in giving help 
and passing his knowledge on to 
the members of the Windward 
YMCA in Kailua, Hawaii, and tak-
ing care of the fitness equipment. 

Everyone gets a big smile and 
a warming greeting from “Dee” 
who then makes sure he provides 
all the help he can. 

“Dee is awesome,” said Noa 
Hussey, Windward YMCA execu-
tive director. “He comes each day 
with such a great attitude I find it 
infectious. His genuineness with 
members is fun to watch. He truly 
is a Y treasure.” Dee has worked 

for the YMCA for 21 years. Most 
of that time, 19 years, has been at 
the Windward Branch but he 
stepped away to provide his ex-
pertise at the new Leeward YMCA 
in Waipahu for two years. 

At Windward YMCA, Dee has 
been awarded the “Shining Star” 
staff award twice, based on ob-
servations of his work by “secret 
shoppers” who came to the Fit-
ness Center anonymously to 
watch him work, see how he in-
teracts with members, keeps the 
facility and the equipment clean 
and helps members achieve their 
fitness goals. 

He surpassed all the targets 
the observers watched for and in 
one case he was just helping out 
by taking a member on a tour of 
the branch, which is not his job. 

Dee explains his approach to 
his job this way: “I like and enjoy 
working for the YMCA. I get to 
help people and I get pleasure out 
of doing that.” 

Our club members who see 
Dee in action when we visit the 
branch have seen how that atti-
tude shows in his work. 

mailto:russlynch@mac.com
http://www.ysmenwin.com
mailto:russlynch@mac.com
http://www.ysmenwin.com
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Convention Scenes 
Photos by Russ Lynch and Osamu Shoji
Our photographers caught these images from 
the 80th Hawaii Region Convention.

Above: President Karla receives an awards certificate 
from Regional Director Bobby Stivers-Apiki and Awards 
Service Director Sharon Ishida. Our club was recog-
nized for World Service, Membership-Conservation-
Extension, YMCA Service and Community Service.

Right: Sam Shoji 
introduces himself 
and his magic act.

Left: Golden Book honoree 
Demetrius Brandon thanks 
us for the recognition.

Right: Regional Bul-
letin Editor Russ Lynch 
announces winners of 
bulletin awards.

Above: Karla Redding, Donna Saito and Marion Liu at 
one of the business sessions.

At the Saturday night banquet at Willows Restaurant. 
From left in front: Sam Shoji,Gladys Kanehira and Jim 
Kanehira. Standing: Yasuko Shoji and Bob Kuwahara 
(West Oahu).



The Kanehiras’ Convention 
By Jim Kanehira 

During the 80th Hawaii Region 
Convention, Gladys and I were 
privileged to stay with Osamu-
san and Yasuko Shoji at the 
Grand Waikikian 
( t i m e s h a r e , 
Hilton Hawaiian 
Village). 

T h e s u i t e 
was on the 39th 
floor, with two 
identical rooms 
on each side of 
a huge lounge 
a r e a , w i t h 
kitchen, washer 
and dryer, sofa, 
tables, chairs, large TV, and bal-
cony overlooking Hawaiian Village 
hotels and ocean areas (real 
scenic view). Each room had a 
k ing-s ize bed, TV, jacuzzi , 
shower,large basin area, and a 
Japanese toilet with special func-
tions. Wow!  What a Treat! 

In the morning, guests in the 
high floors could go to the 35th 
floor for complimentary breakfast 
that included fruits, vegetables, 
pastry, drinks but no meat items. 
Most of the people were Ja-
panese. 

Upon checking in, a appoint-
ment time was made for Monday 
at 9:30 am to meet with Time 
share staff. Upon attending I 
learned that each couple were 
approached by a staff person in 
an individual room to possibly up-
grade their time share situation. 
The Shojis were approached to 
upgrade their room to a new large 
room with a capacity of 8 people. 
Last year Osamu had upgraded 
his single bedroom to his current 
2 bedroom. 

We enjoyed ourselves im-
mensely. The best part was shar-
ing time together, getting to know 
each other even better, just enjoy-
ing and experiencing what a 
Brother Club relationship could 
bring to membersʻ friendship.
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Shoji-san’s Convention Report, a Great Week

A magical moment: Sam Shoji miraculously opens a banner congratulating the 
Kyoto Zero and Kaimuki clubs on their new Brother Club relationship, formally 
signed at the convention. Left is Shuichi Hatano, president of Tokyo Zero, and 
right is Colleen Leung, Kaimuki president.

By Osamu Shoji 
My wife and I went to Hawaii for a 
week. 

There is a 19-hour time differ-
ence, so to adjust we don’t eat 
dinner on the plane and sleep at 
least three to five hours. Physical 
condition is good. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Kanehira 
welcomed us with leis at Honolulu 
airport. 

After relaxing at the hotel for a 
bit, that evening we went to the 
Hawaii Region Convention at Ili-
ma Hotel. 

It opened with a dinner party. 
Four  new members were intro-
duced. 

We broke into groups talk 
about the YMCA. 

Business-session and training 
took place where every gave a 
one-minute speech. 

Each of the Hawaii club presi-
dents gave interesting speeches 
during the outgoing meeting. 

Mr. Bobby Stivers-Apiki 
(Hilo) finished his two-year team 
as RD. 

He served from June 2014 to 
May 2016. 

Mr.Eddie Miwa (Kalihi) was 
announced at the new RD at the 
incoming meeting. He will serve 
from June 2016 to May 2018. On 

the last day, About 150 people 
from the convention had a big par-
ty. 

Hawaii Kaimuki club and Ky-
oto Zero club had a signing cere-
mony and some activities. 

I did a show the “IBC join 
magic show” after the greeting, 
with both club presidents. 

There was a big applause. 
During any free time, I swam 

out very far at Ala Moana Beach. 
But I hurt my little toe, so I 

walked at a slow pace. 
It was the best feeling to see 

the clear sky while floating leisure-
ly in the sea. 

We also enjoyed a cruise with 
Mr. Kanehira. 

We were invited to a welcome 
dinner from West Oahu Y’s and 
Windward Y’s members. 

We enjoyed talking for a long 
time.  

There is a morning exercise 
group at 9 a.m. at Waikiki Beach. 

I having a letter exchange with 
them the past few years. 

We visited with them. About 
about 15 people have been doing 
the exercise.  

We also went to an outlet 
store and had dinner with the 
Kanehira family.We had good luck 
our trip to Hawaii. 

Jim leads a song at 
the convention.


